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A 501c(3) Tax Exempt Private Sector Corporation

This spring, the Cheboygan
Communities Foundation (CCF)
showed its continued support of
the Port of Cheboygan by
contributing to the marketing
efforts of the project. Dick
Sanford, chairman and CEO of
the CCF, recently presented a
check for $3,500 to Mark Lorenz,
project manager for the Port of
Cheboygan. This is part of the
$5,000 commitment to help
supply promotional materials. This grant is the second
contribution by the CCF to help market the project, for
a total of $12,000.

"Now that property has been acquired, there is a lot of
interest in what is available at the mouth of the
Cheboygan River," stated Lorenz. "It has been a great
experience to work with members of the Port
Commission and city leadership on this project. Thanks
to the CCF contribution, we are able to get our
marketing materials out there and promote this deep
water port on Lake Huron."

"Our contributions
to help support
the Port are made
possible by the
generous
donations of
Cheboygan
County citizens,
both full-time and
seasonal
residents," said
Sanford. "The goal
is to support
projects like this
that can bring
good paying jobs
to the community
and enhance the

overall economic health of Cheboygan County."

Cheboygan City Manager Tom Eustice is excited about the
potential for the Port and the community. "Local entities
along the river are interested in expanding and we have
had some serious inquiries from out-of-state
manufacturers about what is available."

The Port of Cheboygan is a non profit 501 (C) 4 receiving
the funds to help market the project. The Port
Commission is an appointed body by the Cheboygan City
Council and is currently chaired by former Mayor Rich
Sangster.
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Richard Sanford presenting a $3,500 check from CCF to Mark Lorenz,
Project Manager of The Port of Cheboygan.
(L-R: James Darnell, Mark Lorenz, Richard Sanford, Cheboygan City  Manager
Tom Eustice, Cheboygan Mayor Mark Bronson)

The freighter Mississagi offloads crushed
stone for Cheboygan Cement Products
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Digital Works provides
the training and
opportunity to help

unemployed and under qualified candidates be part
of a productive workforce by developing the
technical skills necessary to get a job and gain a
pathway toward better-paying, mid-level jobs after
guaranteed basic employment.

Digital Works is Connected Nation's program to
create technology jobs. The program originated in
Tennessee and is in place in Ohio. In Michigan, the
program would be overseen by Connect Michigan, a
subsidiary not-for-profit organization of Connected
Nation. The organization has expressed interest in
bringing this program to Cheboygan County.

The Digital Works program provides technical
training to job seekers through a 140-hour course,
which culminates in a guaranteed job for eligible

participants. The typical entry-level position is in
customer service, powered by internet and telecom
technology. These positions can be home-based or
based at the Digital Works center. Training can be
extended to create higher-level job opportunities
for participants, such as technical support, HTML
programming and higher-level customer service
positions.

By creating a partnership between Northeast
Michigan Council of Governments and Connect
Michigan to form a network of Digital Works outlets
in northeast Michigan, supporters believe they have
the potential to bring new jobs to the area annually.

The program involves creating a community
training and job center to develop skills needed to
gain employment. Michigan Works! and other
agencies help direct candidates to the program,
where they are introduced to the job opportunities,
screened for eligibility and enrolled. Applicants are
guaranteed a job if they complete the training and
meet eligibility.

The Cheboygan Economic Development Group has
adopted the Digital Works proposal as a project
worthy of supporting. The Cheboygan
Communities Foundation Board is now considering
the possibility of a monetary donation to put it into
action.

For more information on the Digital Works
opportunity, contact Bud Darnell at (248) 495-2122.

POSSIBLE NEW JOB OPPORTUNITIES
FOR CHEBOYGAN COUNTY

Tech Training Program Expresses Interest In Coming To The Area



One of the ways the CCF is getting the word out to
the people of Cheboygan County is by going on
the radio. Mike Grisdale of Northern Star
Broadcasting in Cheboygan recently interviewed

Chairman and CEO Dick Sanford. It is part of the Community
Perspective series on WCBY. The interview focused on the mission
of the Foundation and some of the recent projects the Foundation
has been involved in, including the Port of Cheboygan, North
Central Michigan College - Cheboygan Campus, efforts in
Industrial Park and committee work on improving the appearance
of communities countywide.

The interview was aired several times in June and July on AM-1240
and 100.7 FM, as well as online at wcbyradio.com. The Foundation
is one of several community organizations to be featured on a
regular basis. Other community leaders are also being invited to
get involved in the program.

"What a great way to share the good news regarding our efforts,"
said Sanford. "I am excited to have other members of the
Foundation be part of the radio show and encourage other
community leaders to participate."

COMMUNITIES FOUNDATION ON THE RADIO
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CCF Chairman and CEO Dick Sanford speaks with
radio host Mike Grisdale about the purpose and

work of the Cheboygan Communities Foundation.
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